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Winning House 

The winning house this week is Green House who may wear their own clothes to school on 

Monday 



Lower Park School 5-year Strategic plan 

 

Lower Park School Vision Survey 



On January 1st we officially converted to become part of the Halliard Trust. Attached is the 

Halliard Trust Strategic Plan for 2024-2027. 

At Lower Park, we are revisiting our long term strategic plan and would welcome input from our 

whole community via a survey. 

 Your opinions are invaluable as we shape the future of Lower Park School over the next five 

years. This survey is designed to gather feedback on various areas of our school life based on our 

current vision and mission. Your responses will help us ensure that we are meeting the needs of 

our children, families, and the wider community. The survey is anonymous, and your honesty is 

greatly appreciated. Many thanks 

Click here to complete the survey 

Commendation Awards 

Renee C 

Sadie R 

William V 

Arlo Mc 

Ellie W 

Joan G 

Jessica B 

Freya C 

https://forms.gle/cNJfBGdVfrWH9vbu6


Star Writer Award 

Isaac   

Charlotte   

Jessica   

Oscar Po 

Jack M 

Seb L 

Bethan T 

Remy B 

Reception 

The new additions to the outdoor area have been a hit! The children have been very excited to 

try out the new sand area, chalk boards, stage and water wall. 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

KS1 

The children in KS1 were really happy to return to school after the snowy and icy weather last 

week. We have been looking at the season of winter in Science and PE lessons. In PE this week, 

the children started their dance unit. We used winter and different weather types to inspire us in 



our dance moves. We had lots of fun! In Science, the children were able to talk about their snow 

days, the weather and the clothes we wear in the winter season. We have also looked at our first 

few lessons on materials. We looked at different objects and discussed what materials the 

objects were made from. The children showed a fantastic understanding of the different 

materials and their properties.  

LKS2 

It has been wonderful to have the children back in school this week. They have quickly settled 

back into the routine and are working as hard as ever! In PSHE this week, we have been 

discussing responsibilities around the home and the importance of being on time. We have some 

brilliant conversations in our lessons and the children listen well to each other ’s ideas and 

suggestions. We have also started two new texts in English, Winter ’s Child and Ice Palace.  

 



UKS2 

It has been wonderful to have the children back after our snowy start to 2025!  

This week, we have begun our 'Moving Toys' project in DT. The children have enjoyed 

investigating existing toys and identifying the different types of motion they use. Already, they 

are bursting with ideas for their own 'moving toy' designs - we can't wait to  see what they come 

up with in the coming weeks.  

 

 

 



Autism Central Next Session for Parents - 23 January 

This session, open to families across the Halliard Trust, will include an input from professionals in 

relation to demand avoidance. The session will be held at Upton Priory in Macclesfield. 

 

Uniform 

Thank you to all for supporting the school's uniform policy.  Full details are available on the 

website but please see below as a reminder. Hoodies are only to be worn as part of outdoor PE. 

Children are expected to change into and out of their PE kit as part of their personal 

development.  



 

PTA Family Bingo Night – ticket sales open 

PTA Family Bingo Night 

The much-loved Family Bingo Night returns on Sat 1st Feb. Please see details in the attached 

flyer.  

Due to the demand last year, we have increased capacity this year to 150.  

We really hope everyone who wants to come will be able to. We will keep a close eye on ticket 

sales to avoid anyone booking when the cap has already been reached. If for some reason we 

can’t do that quickly enough, we will refund anyone who makes a booking once the 150 cap has 

already been reached. 

Payment by PayPal for food and tickets. All details on the flyer.  

Please make it a ‘friends and family’ payment and please add a note to the transaction 

specifying your food order (e.g. 2FC, 2SC, 1CO for an order of 2 fish and chips, 2 sausage and 

chips and 1 cheese and onion pie). 

  

Eyes down, look in, see you on Saturday 1st! 



  

Lower Park PTA. 

 

Dates for the diary 

 



Diary dates for Spring 2025 

Wednesday 29th January - 5:00 pm Year 6 SATs information evening 

Saturday 1st February - PTA Family Bingo 

3rd-7th February - Mental Health Awareness week including DRUHM workshops 

Tuesday 4th and Wednesday 5th February - Parents' Evening 

Monday 10th - Friday 14th Halliard Trust Ignite Creativity Week (more details to follow) 

Monday 10th- Thursday 13th February - KS1 Local history walks 

Tuesday 11th February - Safer Internet Day 

Friday 14th February - last day before school closes for half term 

Monday 24th February - INSET day 

Tuesday 25th February - school opens  



Community noticeboard 
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